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Last year was a time of transition for us as we worked closely with, and 
traveled all around Africa with Brother and Sister Richardson. This helped 
prepare us to assume the full responsibilities of Regional Director of Africa 
on January 1st 2016. We thank God for the wise and visionary leadership 
of the Richardson's over the last 20 years. Our prayers are with them as 
they take some much needed rest, and enjoy the retirement they surely 
deserve. 

  

We are thankful for all God has done in Africa, and are 
excited about what He is going to do as we launch our 
new theme "Africa Forward." 

 
We are building on a solid foundation laid by many great 
men and women of God, as Africa is moving forward 
numerically, spiritually, and in maturity.  

 
Multiplication 
is taking 
place through 

training and evangelism. New preaching points are 
opening. New churches are being established. The gospel 
is being preached in nations that were previously without 
a witness as we plan and prepare for greater growth and 

revival in the future.    
 
Bible schools continue to play a vital role in reaching entire 
nations, leadership development remains a priority, and 
recruiting new missionaries is ongoing. There has been an 
increase in the number of national churches maturing to the 
point of achieving the goal of nationalization.  Africa is 
moving forward! 
 
  

This year we are launching 
Strategic Advanced Leadership Training seminars throughout the Africa 
Region. S.A.L.T. consists of specialized training for national board level 
leaders. The purpose is to equip our national leaders for the forward 
thrust, in training, evangelism, administration and missions throughout 
Africa.  
  

Together we will move AFRICA FORWARD!  
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